Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
March 24, 2015

> Members Present: George Tuthill, Donald Sharp and Michael Broome
> The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
> The minutes from March 17, 2015 were approved.
> Items Reviewed and Signed
o NH Dept of Revenue MS-60A Auditor Option and Schedule
o Junkyard License Certificate of Renewal: Boake Morrison
o Abatement: Town owned property 411-104
o Abatement: Town owned property 417-21
o Abatement: Town owned property 413-12
o Abatement: Town owned property 409-24-3
o Abatement: Town owned property 407-30
o Current Use Application: Sharp Map 414 Lot 42
o) Cemetery Deed: Rhoades Cemetery Lot 8 Plot A
o Cemetery Deed: Rhoades Cemetery Lot 8 Plot B
o Cemetery Deed: Rhoades Cemetery Lot 8 Plot C
o Yield Tax: 14-005-24-T Hall Map 411 Lot 93
o Memorandum of Agreement: Wellington State Park Beach
o Purchase Order: Northeast Tire
o Purchase Order: NH Hydraulics
o) Community Bill of Rights 2015: signed by Donald Sharp
> Business
o The discussion of different vendors and pricing for electricity supply was deferred until we obtain more
pricing.
o) The Selectmen acknowledged a letter received from Northeast Resource Recovery Association thanking
the Town for participating in their program.
o The Selectmen discussed an email received regarding the NH Preservation Alliance Statewide Historic
Preservation Conference being held on 4/17/15 from 8:30 am to 6:30 pm at the Concord City Auditorium.
o The Selectmen discussed a letter from Office of State Fire Marshall to Alexandria Volunteer Fire
Department regarding missing reports; the Selectmen would like to verify that Chief Chevalier has received a
copy of the letter.
o The Selectmen discussed scheduling a public auction for town-owned properties; they will review the list
of town-owned properties at their next meeting.
o The Selectmen requested that a title search be completed on the lot that is now the town forest.
> Public Input
o The Selectmen were asked if they had sent a letter to the SEC this week; the Selectmen did not send a
letter to the SEC this week.
o There was a question as to whether the 2015 Rights Based Ordinance was on the Town’s website; there
is a link to the document on the town website.
o There was discussion regarding nominating Steve Whitman for an NRRA Recycling Award; the
Selectmen will draft a nomination.
> Department/Commissions
o Jeff Cantara, Road Agent

= Mr. Cantara provided the Selectmen with an update on the status of the Highway Department
vehicles and equipment, the status of sand and salt inventory, and fixing some safety issues in
the garage.

= There was discussion regarding obtaining pricing for changing the lighting in the Highway garage
to more efficient fixtures.

= There was discussion regarding the signs purchased and placed for the temporary closure of Bog
Road during mud season.

= There was discussion regarding having an on-call schedule for Highway Department employees
during the summer and the compensation of the employees while on-call.

The meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant



